Instruction Change Notice No. 09-051 
Subject:  Change to DCMA Instruction, Contract Management Boards of Review, Initial issue as an "interim instruction" 
Issue/Effective Date:  November 12, 2008
Target Audience:  Division Contracts Directors, CMO Contracts Directors, ACOs, DACOs, CACOs, TCOs

Summary of Instruction Changes:  
· Contract management boards of review shall be required for specified contracting actions.  These boards will ensure reasonable exercise of judgment and adequate documentation in support of decisions by our Administrative Contracting Officers (ACOs), Divisional ACOs, Corporate ACOs, and Terminations Contracting Officers. 

· The subject instruction establishes: 

· A board of review requirement at the Headquarters and Division levels for specified contracting actions. 

· The contracting actions that require a board of review. 
· The policy contained in this instruction is interim direction.  Final direction will be issued upon review of field comments and revision as necessary. 

Implementation Guidance/Tools/Training:
· Action:  Comments on this interim instruction should be submitted to the point of contact listed below by January 7, 2009. 

· Immediate issuance and effective date by direction 

· Policy change checklist - not used 

· Your feedback on this policy change - Policy Change Feedback/Survey 

Point of Contact for Further Information:
Elizabeth Moya, DCMA-AQCF, 703-428-3582
